
The special meeting of Newbury Township Trustees was called to order at 12:00 p.m., November 15, 2015, 
with Glen Quigley, Jan Blair and Bill Skomrock present. 
 
The meeting moved to Executive Session to discuss the sale of real estate at 12:01 p.m.  The executive 
session ended at 12:20 p.m. with no decisions being made. 
 
The trustee’s discussed the sale of real estate, Grange Park, and the offer that was presented by Hanna 
Chartwell was rejected on a motion by Mr. Skomrock and a 2nd by Ms. Blair and a unanimous affirmative 
vote by all. 
 
Motion to adjourn was made at 12:22 PM by Mr. Quigley, 2nd by Mr. Skomrock, and a unanimous affirmative 
vote by all. 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________  __________________________________      

Glen Quigley - Chairman  William Skomrock, Jr.- Vice Chairman 
 
 
__________________________________  ___________________________________ 

 Jan Blair     Marcia Mansfield – Fiscal Officer 


